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Your Information Technology Fees at work

By: Corey Sipe

McAfee Security identifies each month 500 new computer viruses. Are you protected? Students are entitled to obtain a copy of the McAfee Virus Scan for PCs or the McAfee Virex for Macs at Webb Hall 410 General Purpose Computer Lab (WH 410). They can use the software on any computer they own. Free updates are available via the Internet for one year. The software sells for $29.95 on the McAfee website. 

According to Steve Frazier, Information Center Manager from ITS, many students have computers that are vulnerable to virus attacks. Resident students often bring their computers to Eastern without anti-virus software or fail to obtain updates to protect them from the newest viruses. 


Mr. Frazier says that ECSU is one of the first universities to make a deal with McAfee to offer free anti-virus software to students. Purchasing individual licenses to cover the entire student body would have been nearly $150,000 but because of negotiations by Kevin Gill, World Wide Web project engineer the cost was only $3,000.


The $3,000 cost is being paid for using the Information Technology Fund (ITF). Students are required to pay $100 each semester towards this fund. 


Mr. Frazier went on to give a breakdown of how the ITF is being used. He said that the goal of the fund is to provide equal computer access to all students. 

The money provides students access to 117 PC’s in WH 410 and 88 PC’s in six computer classrooms in Webb Hall (WH 206, 307, 314, and 407) and the Library (LI 107, 108, and 109). Costs for repairing printers and projection units in these areas is also paid for through ITF. 

Student workers and university assistant staff in WH 410 and Residential Hall Network (RESNET) student workers are paid using ITF. RESNET student workers live in eight of the nine residential halls and assist students in connecting to the Internet using their computer in their rooms. ITF enables WH 410 to be open for students for 24 hours during midterms and finals. 


New, faster computers were installed in Library 107, 108, and 109 replacing the older computers that were first installed in the labs when the Library opened three and a half years ago. This came at a cost of $299,856 that was paid for by students who attended ECSU Fall 2001 and Spring 2002. 61% of the ITF fund that year funded the project while students paid $83,170.74 (17%) for the yearly computer lease on the computers in WH 410. 

Approximately every three years, older computers are replaced with newer, faster computers. These costs are also paid for using ITF. Mr. Frazier says that next summer the PC’s in WH 410 will be replaced with newer computers.


One of the goals Mr. Frazier has is to replace the standard mice with optical mice. Although not paid for through ITF, residential hall computer labs and the Library computers now have these new optical mice. Optical mice work on any surface and don’t require a mouse pad. 


Students can rest assured that their information technology fees are going towards state of the art hardware and software for the university’s eight computer labs. 
